


PORT HUON PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INC 
 

Date: 19 April 2022, 6:30pm 
Venue: Huon Yacht Club 
Invitees: Members & Interested Parties 

 
Apologies: Ross and Karen Gebert, Felicity Black, Lorri Dillon, Dale Hoverman, Robyn and 
Tony Kazda.  
Attendees: Jess Hoverman, Christie Lewis, Ann Scotney, Peter Graham, Debra Netz, Gary 
McDonald  
 
Minutes from last meeting – accepted 
 
Agenda for this meeting – accepted 
 
Formalities and update from Treasurer  

• Jess provided an update on behalf of Dale.  

• Our public liability insurance is due for renewal and will cost $365, which provides 
coverage $20 million, which is the minimum required by Council for a permit to hold 
an event. It covers for small events (30-50 people). The other annual fee is the 
registration fee at CBOS ($66). These annual fixed costs of operation could be 
covered by membership fees if we had 44 members at $10 each (the same as 
Franklin and Geeveston Progress Associations). Members agreed to proceed. Christie 
will add a sign about membership to the suggestion box at the Trading Post. 

 
New members 

• John Flowers, Jenny Pender, Alex Parker and Anne Benjamin were approved as new 
members. Christie will add them to the register. 

 
Update on Council's plans for Port Huon  

• Jess reported on the PHPA meeting with Jason Browne and Lyle Ground from Huon 
Valley Council on 28 March and will circulate notes from the meeting to members 
the next day.  

• Overall, the meeting was a good start to the conversation with Council about their 
plans.  

• HVC advised that under the current legislation and with the proposed Zoning for Port 
Huon the number of 1,500 additional houses "is not far off" as a possibility and there 
are no mechanisms in place for the HVC to prevent the development of more high-
density housing in the area on the basis of insufficient services. 

• The HVC recommended that if residents were concerned they should submit 
representations on the Huon Valley Local Provisions Schedules.  

• Members attending agreed that the pace of growth was of concern, noting given 
current infrastructure levels and residents’ inability to access critical services with 
much lower resident numbers currently. They agreed that that a representation 
from the PHPA in addition to any personal representations would be a good idea but 
that we should check whether there were any objections from members that could 
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not attend the meeting.  Jess will check with all PHPA members and draft the 
representation. She will share it with Committee members before submitting it.  

• In case this is a common issue Christie will inform the Geeveston Progress 
Association of our plans and Gary will inform Franklin.  

• Between April and October the Council will be developing a Land Use Strategy. The 
PHPA should be ready to present its views. At a future meeting the agenda should 
include a discussion of what the PHPA would want.  

• Members also discussed traffic. Jess has arranged to request a list of contacts at 
Council for various projects, including for traffic so that Gary might be able to meet 
with them and ask the appropriate questions.  

 
Update on signage and Huon Aqua since last meeting  

• Christie reported that it may be possible to get the interpretative signs opposite Dr 
Dick’s house replaced. 

• The GPA was discussing the signage project at their April meeting (two days later) 
and noted our interest. 

• There had been complaints to Huon Aqua about the smells on 20, 21, 22, 26 March 
and 16 April. Pene was looking into the March events. She said that there was no net 
cleaning on 16 April. Members agreed to continue reporting smells.  

• The site visit to Whale Point is almost arranged.  
 

Planning events and projects  

• Jess noted that we had discussed many good ideas at earlier meetings but that given 
our resources we should prioritise the projects we are taking on this year.  

• The project list includes: zoning, traffic, the mural, history project, Huon Aqua smells, 
gateway treatment, community get-togethers, water testing, the defibrillator, the 
walking track to Shipwright’s Point.  

• Christie noted that get-togethers take more planning than can happen in meetings 
and that sub-committees may be required. She also reported that she had spoken to 
Amigo (HVC) about food safety issues and that the fee for registering a bbq was 
prohibitive for the PHPA. He said that PHPA can use the bbqs at Shipwright’s point if 
a handwashing station is nearby and clean utensils are ensured. And that PHPA could 
write to Council to request a fee waiver. Members agreed that Christie should do the 
latter.  

• Members agreed that get-togethers would be a good way to discuss the future of 
Port Huon with the community. There could be two before the October. We will aim 
to hold one after the June crop swap (Sunday 19 June), which may encourage 
participation in both events. Christie, Jess and Debra will meet before the May 
meeting.  

• Next month’s agenda should include: (i) decisions on the projects that we are to 
proceed with in 2022, including who will work on them and (ii) preparation for the 
June community get-together. Any members that can’t attend are encouraged to 
email their thoughts on projects that they would like to lead or participate in before 
the May meeting.  
 

Other business  
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• Gary reported that a white ute had been speeding through Port Huon and asked 
members to keep an eye out.  

• Water testing was mentioned earlier in the meeting. Roger Harwood may be 
interested in volunteering on the project.  

 
 
The meeting closed at 7:50pm.  
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 17 May at 6:30pm in the Huon Yacht Club.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ABN : 71 394 861 180  
Website: www.facebook.com/porthuonprogressassociation  
Contact : Christie Lewis (Secretary)   
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